Dear comrades of the League of Young Communists USA,

The Provisional Organizing Committee congratulates the LY CUSA on its Second Congress of August
27th, 2022. Your organization represents quite like our own, a continuation of the tradition of American
Communism that goes back many years. The foundation of the Party of Communists USA and its youth
formation the League of Young Communists USA in 2016 represented a revival of that tradition of
Anti-imperialism, Socialist Patriotism, and Marxism Leninism within America.

This tradition, history, and heroic struggle are sorely needed to provide a clear path for the American people
and youth out of the present ruin in our homeland today. For it is our organizations and revolutionary youth
whom we represent, who are the true patriots of America. Not the capitalists who loot and rob our people, nor
the bankers who destroy our economy, and certainly not the imperialists who run the American government
and perpetuate the wholesale slaughter of our comrades around the world.

The struggle to build a new and better America is one shared by both of our youth formations within this
country. Both the LYC and POC in this way must continue to work side by side in friendship and solidarity
and towards the building of a socialist America. It is for this reason that we reach out to our brothers,
sisters, and comrades in the League of Young Communists USA with the warmest friendship and solidarity.
Our cause and struggle are the same.

For Peace and Socialism!
For International Cooperation and Solidarity!

For a New America!

Executive Committee

Provisional Organizing Committee,
American Youth and Students Union



